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Next First Presbyterian Church Playtime 
January 31 · 9:15-11:15am · Great Room 
Parents or guardians must be present and 

supervise children. Come socialize and fellowship 

while the kids play in a safe environment! Contact 

Betsey Watson Mascaro for information 

Betsey.watson@gmail.com or call the church 

office, 419-423-2112. 

 

Join Pastor Jessie Myers on Tuesday, January 31, from 

7-8:30pm at Logan’s Pub in Downtown Findlay. We’ll be 

talking about the book Searching for Sunday, by Rachel 

Held Evans. Haven’t read it? That’s ok. Come see what 

Kairos Minds is all about! (The book for February will be 

The End of White Christian America, by Robert P. Jones.) 

 

Artist Series Revitalized! 
Director of Music Brent Neuenschwander is working hard to bring back the First Presbyterian 

Church Artist Series. November & December of 2016 FPC was delighted to host a plethora of 

events including the University of Findlay Concert Chorale and No Promises, the Cincinnati 

based professional a cappella ensemble, which were both a huge hit! 

Well, there’s more!  Mark your calendar for Sunday, February 

12 when the FPC Artist Series presents Soprano Kate 

Pomrenke. Join us in the Sanctuary of First Presbyterian 

Church, 3 pm. Kate is currently pursuing a M.M. in Vocal 

Performance at BGSU and is a graduate of Aurora University.  In 

the spring of 2016 she won 1st place in the Graduate Division of 

the annual Conrad Art Song Competition and 3rd place in The 

Marni Nixon International Vocal Competition. She has appeared 

as Célie in Signor Deluso, Lola in Gallantry, and as the soprano 

soloist in Mozart's Vesperae Solennes de Confessore. Ms. 

Pomrenke will present various works by Mozart, Poulenc, 

Puccini, Rorem, Wolf and others accompanied by Benjamin Crook on the piano and Brent 

Neuenschwander on the organ.  

 

Become an Artist Series Patron! 
Consider becoming an Artist Series Patron and making a gift of any amount to support our 

programs. Our patrons support makes these concerts possible. If you have any questions, 

please contact Director of Music, Brent Neuenschwander at brent@findlayfpc.org.  

 
If you would like to provide flowers for worship or make a charitable donation in  
recognition of someone special on a Sunday, please contact the church office! 
 

 

We are an active open community of Christians seeking to know and glorify God,  

nurturing all people and sharing Christ’s love and teachings. 
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Let Us Worship God 
Sunday, January 29. 

 1Corinthians 1:18-31 
& Matthew 5:1-12 

“To Know Who – Then How” 

Preacher:  
Rev. Cynthia Holder Rich 

Liturgist: 
Rev. Jessica Myers 

Communion Worship 
8:00 a.m. – Chapel 

Communion Weekly 

Traditional Worship 
9:30 a.m. - Sanctuary 

Music:  
Chancel Choir 

 
The bus driver for the 9:30 

am worship service Sunday,  
January 29, is Dave Reynolds 

419-423-4243. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

A place of 

work  witness  

welcome  worship  
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FOLLOWING WORSHIP… 

Join us at 10:45 a.m. this Sunday! 

Trustees Campus Update ........................ Fellowship Hall 
The Board of Trustees will provide information on the 

needed repairs and equipment replacements to maintain 

the Church for the next one to three years.  These 

repairs/replacements are due to the new addition being 

ten years old and some of the HVAC equipment will need 

to be replaced.  Additionally, the Board of Trustees has 

deferred many repair/maintenance projects due to 

budget constraints. Pictures of the projects and the costs 

to maintain the Church will be presented. 

Character Builders  .................................. Room 209-210 

The class will attend the Trustees seminar. 

Session has called a meeting of the congregation to act 

on terms for the dissolution of pastoral relationship with 

Cynthia Holder Rich on Sunday, January 29, at 2 pm in 

the Fellowship Hall. 

 

Membership Brunch Rescheduled 
The brunch for prospective members schedule for 

Sunday, January 29 has been rescheduled for March 19. 

If you or someone you know is interested in exploring 

membership of First Presbyterian Church, please contact 

the church office at info@findlayfpc.org or call 419 423 

2112. Watch First News & Views for more information. 

 

The assigned 2017 Offering 

Envelopes are available on a table 

in the entry to the Sanctuary.  If you 

need 2017 Offering envelopes, 

please contact the church office. 

Thank you. 

 

Valentine Food Pantry, February 11 

Come to help give out 10,000 pounds of food at our bi-

monthly Community Food Pantry, Saturday, February 11, 

in the Great Room.  Volunteers are especially needed to 

pass out food.  Help is needed from 7 – 11:00 a.m.  Have 

a heart and give a bit of yourself this on this day! 

and Community Dinner, February 12  

February 12 is the date, and your help is needed!  Our 

Valentine menu is pending so watch for the 

sign-up sheet to be posted outside the 

church office!  Mark your calendar and sign 

up to help serve and/or to donate food.  

Monetary donations are always welcomed!  

Can’t help on Sunday?  Food preparation will 

take place on Saturday morning, Feb. 11.  Call the 

church today 419-423-2112 if you can help! 

Get the Word Out! 
Open House/Registration  
The Parent Information Meeting for prospective 

students for First Presbyterian Church Nursery School 

will be held on February 21, 7 p.m. in Fellowship Hall. If 

you know of anyone interested in our preschool for their 

child for the 2017-2018 school year please let them 

know about this meeting.  We will give an overview of our 

program and discuss registration at that time. Children 

must be 3 years old by August 1, 2017 to apply. Church 

members will have priority placement. Registration is 

open to the general public beginning at the information 

meeting February 21 and will close at noon on Tuesday, 

March 7. If you have any questions please contact 

Nursery School Director Sharon Vaas at 419-423-2112, 

x30 or email nursery@findlayfpc.org.  

 

Presbyterian Women 
February 2017 

Who is Jesus? What a Difference a Lens Makes 

Lesson 6, According to Hebrews 

Hebrews 1-6’ 12-13. 

 7 Joy Circle ..................... Room 330 ...................... 7 pm  

 17 Sarah Circle ................. Room 112 .................... 12 pm 

 21 Coordinating Team ......... Parlor .......................... 6 pm 

24-26 Youtheatre Refreshments ............ 7pm, 7pm, 2pm 

 

 

FAMILY NEWS…FAMILY NEWS…FAMILY NEWS…FAMILY NEWS…FAMILY NEWS…FAMILY NEWS…FAMILY NEWS… 
Congratulations to Bethany & Mike Needler Jr. on the birth of Michael Scott Needler III, on January 4. Kathy & Mike 

Needler are Michael III’s grandparents, and to Katie Brandeberry on the birth of Killian Ryder Brandeberry on January 4.  

Kim & Lance Brandeberry are Killian’s grandparents. 
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Youth group (9-12 grades) 

February 5: Participate in the SOUPER BOWL OF 

CARING to combat hunger in our area. Youth group 

members are needed to collect $$$ after 

worship services on that day. Money 

collected will be used for our 

Food Pantry on February 11.  

 

February 10: 7pm-10am. 

LOCK-IN! Join us for some fun, 

food and service on Friday 

February 10 and 11. Bring your favorite snack and a 2 

liter bottle of pop. We’ll serve at the food pantry on 

Saturday morning and then head to breakfast if you are 

still awake. Looking for an adult or 2 willing to take a 

shift over the evening! 

 

 

Broken Heart Blues 
The February reading selection for the FPC Book Review 

Group is Broken Heart Blues by Joyce Carol Oates.  Joyce 

Ziegler will provide a bio of the author.   Join in (anytime) 

for some lively discussion and fellowship, Monday, 

February 13 at 9:30 a.m. in the Parlor at the church.  

Looking ahead for March?  Pick up The Presidentõs Club 

by Michael Duffy and Nancy Gibbs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Intermission Fundraiser 

On February 24-26 the Presbyterian Women will be selling 

cookies and lemonade at intermission of Youtheatre’s 

production, Alice in Wonderland Jr.  Proceeds support PW 

mission projects.  Please sign up on the bulletin board TO 

PROVIDE COOKIES TO SELL. Call Dana in the office 419-

423-2112 to sign up! 

 

Great Scot Receipts Information! 
Make sure you turn in the receipt that reads òYour 

eligible Community Cash purchases areéó  That is the 

receipt we need! Unless this message is on the receipt we 

cannot use it, so please be sure to check your receipt 

before turning it in to the church so it will count towards 

our rewards!  Revenue from 5% of all Great Scot 

purchases will be used for the columbarium maintenance 

fund. Thank you for your support! 

 

 

 

Congratulations Eagle Scouts! 
“On my honor, I will do my best. To do my duty to God and my 
country and to obey the Scout Law; to help other people at all times; to 
keep myself physically strong, mentally awake and morally straight.”  

– The Boy Scout Promise 

 

First Presbyterian Church has been the charter organization 

for Boy Scout Troop 304 for many years. We are pleased to 

recognize (pictured left to right) Nick Kuhlman, Harrison Smith, 

Joey Staschiak, Ryan Strzeynski, Ian Kennedy, and Carter 

Fox who have been awarded the rank of Eagle Scout. 

These young men are among the 5% of all Boy Scouts who 

earn the rank of Eagle Scout. To earn the Eagle Scout rank, 

the highest advancement rank in Scouting, a Boy Scout 

must fulfill requirements in the areas of leader-ship, 

service, and outdoor skills. (bold type denotes church members) 

Nick Kuhlman's Eagle project was renovating the FPC 

childcare rooms. Carter Fox’s Eagle project was the 

landscape design and installation around the newly bricked 

patio area behind the church. (The patio itself was also a 

former Eagle project.) Ian Kennedy's project was relocating 

and renovating the bike shop at City Mission. (The bicycles 

are used to provide transportation for their residents.) 

Congratulations and blessings to everyone on their 

accomplishments.  

Scouts Super Subs Fundraiser! 
Boy Scout Troop 304 is selling $5 sub sandwiches just in 

time for Super Bowl Sunday. Choices are ham and 

cheese or turkey and cheese. This is to help raise money 

for the older scouts heading to Philmont this summer.  

Pre-paid orders will be taken after church this Sunday, 

January 29, or you may contact Tanya Thomas 419-722-

0507 with any questions.  The deadline for orders will be 

Tuesday, January 31.  Subs will be prepared at FPC 

Saturday Feb 4 in the morning and ready for pickup 

Saturday 11-12 in the Great Kitchen at the church or 

Sunday, February 5, immediately following the 9:30 am 

worship service in the church library.  Thank you for your 

continued support of your Boy Scout troop. FEBRUARY 

5, IS BOY SCOUT SUNDAY. 

 

 



 

CALENDAR 
SUNDAY:   January 29 

 8:00 a.m. Communion Worship C 

 8:45 a.m. Prayer Ministry C 

 9:00 a.m.  Fellowship Time FH 

 9:30 a.m. Traditional Worship S 

 10:00 a.m. Godly Play 110 

 10:30 a.m. Children’s Choir 110 

 10:45 a.m. Faith Enrichment 107, 202 

  Confirmation Class 206 

  Trustees Campus Update FH 

 2:00 p.m. Special Congregational Meeting FH 

MONDAY:   January 30 

 9:30 a.m. Women of Faith L 

 5:30 p.m. Flag City Cloggers FH 

 6:30 p.m. Boy Scout Troop 304 112-113 

 7:00 p.m. Millstream Singers CR 

TUESDAY:   January 31 

 6:30 a.m. Men’s Breakfast Café Marie 

 9:15 a.m. GatherRing Handbells S 

  FPC Playgroup GR 

 10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting L 

 11:00 a.m. Ariel Rehearsal S 

 11:30 a.m. Program Staff 108 

 5:00 p.m. 4H Volunteer Training GR 

 7:00 p.m. Kairos Study Logans Pub 

WEDNESDAY:  February 1 

 9:00 a.m. MOPS GIFT 107A, 332 

 10:00 a.m. Al-Anon 206 

 5:00 p.m. Nominating Committee 116 

 7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir CR 

THURSDAY:    February 2 

 8:00 a.m. Men’s Bible Study P 

 2:00 p.m.  OSU Agriculture Extension GR 

 6:30 p.m. Worship Committee 206 

FRIDAY:      February 3 

 

SATURDAY:   February 4 

 9:00 a.m. Boy Scouts GR Kitchen 

 
 

For surely I know the plans I have for you, says 
the Lord, plans for your welfare and not for 

harm, to give you a future with hope. 
~ Jeremiah 29:11 
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